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GROWING AND LEARNING FOR ACADEMIC SUCCESS 

 

Term 3, Week 10 Newsletter 
 

 

 
From the Principal’s Desk 

 
 Kindergarten 2021   
As advised in last fortnight’s newsletter, all Kindergarten transition programs across the state are to remain on 
hold. If we were not in the midst of a pandemic, by this stage of Term 3, we would have already begun our 10 
Week Kindergarten HeadStart program. We have started creating our virtual HeadStart introduction and are 
waiting for the video to be finalised so that we can upload it onto our School Stream app, website and 
Facebook. We will be creating some HeadStart videos to make up for the 5 weeks of HeadStart that we have 
been unable to commence. We will keep you up to date of any changes to our HeadStart program via our app, 
newsletter, website and Facebook.   
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As we are beginning to plan for 2021, we need to finalise our Kindergarten enrolment application forms as soon 
as possible to ensure that no one misses out on information regarding HeadStart. If you have not enrolled your 
child at Chertsey or you know of school aged children, please contact the school office as soon as possible. Our 
friendly office staff can take your details and we can then keep you informed and up to date with all of the latest 
information regarding Kindergarten 2021 and HeadStart.   
  
2021  
Term 4 is a very busy time for schools as we are gearing up to the end of year celebrations particularly for our 
Year 6 students who will mark the end of their seven year primary education journey. We are also in the 
planning stages for allocating student numbers and classes. If your child will not be attending Chertsey next 
year, please contact the office as soon as possible.   
  
Afternoon Pick Up  
In every school, the end of the day pick up is one of the busiest transition times and Chertsey is no different. 
Students and parents are always eager to go to the next activity in the day or head home for some down time. It 
is so vitally important that every parent is vigilant in following the road and street signs that are displayed by the 
RMS (Roads and Maritime Services) to ensure the safety of all members of the public. Willow Road and Bilgola 
Close are both busy roads at this time. What is concerning is that I have had parents and community members 
report of cars that are at a standstill on the corner of Avalon Road and Bilgola Close trying to enter to pick up 
their child. This has resulted in other cars having to drive on the opposite side of the road so they can continue 
with their journey. If you are trying to enter the close and it is full, please continue your drive turning left onto 
Wells Street and around the block. Staff are on duty at the back gate and if any child has not been picked up 
after ten minutes, children are brought to the administration block to continue our supervision until a 
parent/carer has arrived.   
  
Can you please encourage your children to listen and follow to staff instructions when leaving the school site. 
Staff are giving instructions so that all children are safe on their way to you. It may result in a few minutes longer 
however the near misses with students we have had recently are evidence that all of us, students, 
parents/carers and community members need to be cautious and follow the road and safety rules. Schools have 
a duty of care to ensure the safety of students and we need your involvement to keep them safe.   
 
Bilgola Close and Staff Carpark  
We are currently observing a number of native birds swooping the Bilgola Close entry pedestrian pathway area. 
If your child is frightened of birds it would be best to drop off at the Willow Street entrance until the breeding 
season is over (roughly at the end of October).  
  
School Holidays  
This Friday is our last school day for Term 3. School and classes return on Monday 12th October. The Term 4 
Calendar has been attached to this newsletter however please take note of the highlighted events. The 
highlighted events are subject to the Department of Education guidelines as their NSW response to COVID 
therefore please take note of all communication so that you are not disappointed.   
 
Recognition 
If you are unaware, our chaplain, Donna Knee wears many hats. She works for Red Cross 
Disaster Relief, Disaster Recovery Chaplaincy Network, a mentor for Chaplaincy 
Australia, community chaplain for the Central Coast with BaptistCare, mentors school and 
community chaplains across the NSW with Chaplaincy Australia and she works here 3 days per 
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fortnight.  This amazing woman has been recognised by the Premier of New South Wales and she is being 
awarded a Bushfire Emergency Citation. This award has been created to recognise the outstanding contribution 
of volunteers and service agency personnel who played a significant role in the emergency response effort to 
combat the 2019-2020 bushfires. The 2019-2020 bushfires were the worst in the living memory of the state of 
New South Wales. The catastrophic conditions impacted life, communities, property and the environment on an 
unprecedented scale. The dedication, selfless actions and sacrifice with which so many responded will not be 
forgotten. We are incredibly fortunate to have Donna support Chertsey. Students, parents and staff are very 
appreciative of the energy, enthusiasm, smiles and care that Donna brings to every aspect of Chertsey. A very 
big congratulations to our wonderful chaplain, Donna Knee who will be receiving this special award as 
recognition of the selfless contributions that she has made during such a difficult time for so many Australians. 
 
 
 
“Holidaying with kids isn’t about the holiday… It is about making memories and spending time 
together.” – Mum’s Little Explorers  
  
  
 
Mrs Sarah Baldwin  
Principal  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Seesaw  
This year, all classes at Chertsey Primary School have joined Seesaw. Seesaw is an app designed to 
share  student work with students, teachers and families. For families, this allows you to gain further insight into 
your child’s learning and school happenings.  
Recently classes have sent home parent logins so that families can connect to Seesaw and view some of your 
child’s work at school. Please note that your child’s class may not post work on Seesaw daily as this is only one 
way that we collect samples of your child’s work. Also, while teachers may from time to time share class 
reminders or updates through Seesaw, parent contact though Seesaw is not encouraged as teachers may not 
be regularly checking the app for messages. It is preferred that parents contact teachers via a phone call to the 
front office or a letter directly to the classroom teacher. Teachers will endeavour to respond to any parent 
messages sent via Seesaw within 48 hours.   
If you have not received or have misplaced your family login, please contact your child’s teacher for a new copy. 
To ensure that you don’t miss out on any information, please download our School Stream app, keep an eye on 
our school website or follow our school Facebook page.  
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Chaplaincy at Chertsey with Miss Donna 
This term we have focused on supporting children by running small groups such as:  
Seasons for Growth is an innovative, evidence-based change, loss and grief education program that draws on 
the metaphor of the seasons to understand the experience of grief. It builds the knowledge and skills necessary 
to strengthen social and emotional wellbeing following significant loss by: 

• Exploring the impact of change and loss 
• Learning about effective ways to respond and adapt 

Participants learn that they are not alone in their experience of change, loss and grief, and are able to build their 
communication, decision making and problem solving skills within the context of a safe and supportive peer group 
learning environment. 

Sibworks program for young primary school aged with siblings of children with disability or chronic illness have 
particular needs themselves. Some can feel quite isolated. Sibling groups allow these children to come together, 
have fun, share experiences and learn ways of dealing positively with challenges they face. 

Shine is a unique personal development and group-mentoring tool that uses an inspirational, practical and 
experiential approach to learning for girls to discover who they are and the person they want to become. 

These group have been a valuable resource to our students and their families and I have received excellent 
feedback from parents. 

See some of the work below that your children have created in these groups. 
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Class Article 
In Term 4 1/2H has been looking at different types of landscapes. We have read various picture books depicting 
stories of varying landscapes.  In our artwork we have created our own landscapes using colours, materials and 
creativity. 
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CHERTSEY PRIMARY SCHOOL - Term 4, 2020 

T 4 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SAT / 
SUN 

1 
12 October 
 
Staff and Students 
return 

 13 October 
 
P&C Meeting 6:30pm 
via zoom 

 14 October 
 
 

 15 October 
 

 16 October 
 
 

17/18 Oct 
 
 

2 
 

Book 
Week 

19 October 
Book Fair 

20 October 
Book Fair 

21 October 
Book Fair 
 
Book Week Dress Up 
and Virtual Parade 
 

22 October 
Book Fair 
 
 

23 October 
 
 
 

24/25 Oct 

3 

26 October 
 

27 October 
 
Athletics Running 
Races K-6 

28 October 
 
Stage 3 Excursion 

29 October  
 

30 October 
CHOOSH Disco? 
 
K-6 Assembly (hosts K-
6F and K-6D) 

31/1 Oct / 
Nov 

4 
2 November 
 

3 November 
 

4 November 
 

5 November 6 November 
 

7/8 Nov 

5 
 

NAIDO
C 

WEEK 

9 November  
 

10 November  
 
 
P&C Meeting 6:30pm 

11 November  
 
Remembrance Day 

12 November  
 
 

13 November  
 
Year 6 Mini-Fair 
K-6 Assembly (hosts 
4/5W) 

14/15 
Nov 

6 
16 November 
 
 

17 November 
 
 

18 November 19 November 
 

20 November 
 

21/22 
Nov 

7 
23 November 
 
 
 

24 November 
 

25 November 
 
 
 

26 November 
 

27 November 
 
K-6 Assembly (hosts K-
6L & K-6S) 

28/29 
Nov 

8 
30 November 
 

1 December 2 December 3 December 4 December 5/6 Dec 

9 

7 December 
 

8 December 
 
P&C Meeting 6:30pm 

9 December 
 
 
 

10 December  
K-6 Assembly (hosts 
5/6M) 
 

11 December  
Year 6 Fun Day 
 
‘Carols in the COLA’ 

12/13 
Dec 

10 

14 December 
Annual Presentation 
Day 
Volunteer Morning 
Tea 
 
Reports distributed 
 
Yr 6 Farewell Dinner 

15 December 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

16 December 
 
Last day for students 
 
 
 
Year 6 Graduation 
Assembly 

17 December 
 
PUPIL FREE DAY - 
 
Staff Development 
Day 

18 December 
 
PUPIL FREE DAY - 
 
Staff Development 
Day 

19/20 
Dec 

Hol 
 

21 December 
 
 

22 December 
 
 
 

23 December 
 
 

24 December 
 

25 December 
Christmas Day 
 

26/27 
Dec 
Boxing 
Day 

Hol 
28 December 
Boxing Day Public 
Holiday 

29 December  
 
 

30 December 31 December  1 January 2021 2/3 Jan 
2021 

Calendar of events are subject to change. Please refer to fortnightly (even) newsletters, notes and/or Facebook posts.  
K - 6 Assemblies are in the school hall at 2:20pm. 

Calendar 
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Be Respectful 
• Walk quietly and calmly when to the canteen to collect lunch orders. 

• Line up in the correct line. 

Be Responsible 
• Use please and thank you when ordering. 

• Put lunch orders in before 9:00am. 

• Lunch orders are collected and eaten at eating time. 

Be Your Best 
• Listen to teacher instructions. 

• Spending time is at playtime. 

 

Chertsey Primary School PBL Focus 

This week in PBL 
We are learning 
about… 

Canteen ordering 

Be Respectful    Be Responsible    Be Your Best 
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Announcement 
 

Changes to address or contact details 
 

Please notify the school as soon as possible 
if there are any changes to contact details, 

address and phone numbers. 

 Administering Medication at school 
 

When medication is needed to be 
administered at school, it is a departmental 
requirement that a form be filled out by the 

parent/Carer before we are able to 
administer medication. 

This includes Panadol and Nurofen. 
Please see the front office for the form. 

 

School Canteen 
 

The school canteen will 
be open Wednesday – 

Friday. 

P&C 
 

Meetings are held every 
second Tuesday of 

each month beginning 
at 6:30pm via zoom 

All welcome! 
 

School Banking 
 

School banking is every 
Tuesday. 

 
School banking is on 

hold until further notice. 

 

 Attendance 
 

Students with 100% 
attendance this fortnight

Students with 100% Students below 100%
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